
,A.NNOUNCEMENT

of the Royal Thai Embassy, Kathmandu
No. t4 /2564

on

Resumption of visa and COE issuance for certain types of permitted persons

The Royal Thai Embassy in Kathmandu wishes to announce recent developments

regarding the visa and certilicate ofentry (coE) applications for entering Thailand during

the COVID-19 situation. as follows:

L Types of permitted persons include

(i) Thai nationals;

(ii) Diplomats who have the purpose to work in Thailand and their family

members;

(iii) Businesspeople or experts who travel to Thailand upon request of
Thai authorities or have been approved by Thai authorities, or executives of cornpanies

that have large investments in Thailand;

(iv) Non-Thai nationals who are spouses, parents or children of
Thai nationals;

(v) Non-Thai nationals who have family members residing in Thailand.

2. Non-Thai nationals who fall under the aforementioned (iii)' (iv). and (v)

types of permitted persons are subject to a prior approval from the capital, which can

take longer time than usual.

3. For further details on the visa and COE applications, please be advised to

visit the Ernbassy's website under the Section 'Information for entering Thailand during

COVID- I 9' (https://www.thaiembnepal.org.np/servicei 19).

4. The Embassy currently processes visa applications by online appointment

via e-mail: consular.ktrn@mfa.mail.eo.th, while COE applications can be proceeded

through the website: https://coethailand.rnfa.go.th/. Related inquiries may be addressed to

the said e-mail account ot Tel. +977 I 437 l4l0 ext. 2 I (Mondays - Fridays between 09.30-

12.30 hrs. and 13.30-16.30 hrs.).
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